
 
 

April 29, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro    The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations, 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for 167th Street, Switzer Road to Antioch Road, Overland Park, Kansas 

in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive for this project is the City of Overland Park, Kansas, 

167th Street, Switzer Road to Antioch Road, Overland Park, KS, 66085. The funding will be for 

the reconstruction of 167th Street from Switzer Road to Antioch Road from an unimproved two-

lane roadway to an improved two-lane roadway. A roundabout will be constructed at the 

intersection of 167th and Antioch. The project includes new pavement, curb, shoulders, bike 

lanes, turn lanes, streetlights and storm sewers. The roadway project includes a 10-foot 

sidewalk/trail on one side and a 5-foot sidewalk on the other side. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Representative Sharice L. Davids 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 

  


